
 

February 21, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Jennings: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2265 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2265 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2265 would amend the definition of “federal law enforcement officer” by eliminating 

the requirement that the person be assigned to the Federal Bureau of Investigation.  The bill 

would also add “federal law enforcement officers” as defined in current law to the definition of 

“police officer” and “law enforcement officer.”    
 

 According to the Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ Standards and Training, 

enactment of HB 2265 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Gary Steed, Peace Officers 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General  


